State of New Mexico
Legislative Council Service

411 State Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
(505) 986-4600
Raiil E. Burciaga, Director

June 11, 2024

RE: Meeting Notice
State-Local Government Historic Review Board
State of New Mexico Proposed Executive Office Building and Demolition Request

Dear Community Members and Neighbors:

A meeting of the State-Local Government Historic Review Board will be held on Wednesday,
June 26, 2024, in Room 321 of the State Capitol from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m.

The State-Local Government Historic Review Board was created pursuant to the Historic District
and Landmark Act, specifically Section 3-22-6 (G) NMSA 1978, because issues remain
unresolved regarding the proposed demolition of certain buildings on the 400 block of Don
Gaspar Avenue. The board is composed of members appointed by the State of New Mexico and
the City of Santa Fe. At issue are structures that the state has identified for demolition so that an
Executive Office Building can be constructed on the site in question.

The meeting is open to the public and will be webcast on the legislature's website at
https://sg001-harmony.sliq.net/00293/harmony. Public comment will be accepted in person and
by video conference. An agenda and additional information will be posted on the legislature's
website (https://www.nmlegis.gov/) in advance of the meeting.

Thank you.



